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The School of architectural Design & Innovative technology 

          July, 2022 
Dear Incoming Roy H. Mann Families, 

 

As the Principal of Roy H. Mann, it is my pleasure to welcome the Class of 2025 to our school.  Let me first say 

how thrilled we are to have you with us this year.  With our academics on the rise, including our high passing rates 

on the Algebra and Living Environment regents exams, it is an exciting time at Roy H. Mann. Over the past several 

years, we have not been able to offer our full complement of classes and programs due to the restrictions connected 

to the COVID-19 pandemic.  As we get closer to September, our hope and plan is that we will be able to offer all the 

wonderful programs that we have in the past to your children to help make their time in middle school even more 

engaging, nurturing and rigorous.   

 

I am sure you have many questions about our school and are excited about your child beginning their middle school 

journey.  On Thursday, July 28th, at 10 AM, we are inviting you and your child to our school for a summer open 

house orientation. Unfortunately due to COVID restrictions, we ask that each child be accompanied by (1) one adult.   

 

Date:  Thursday July 28, 2022 

Time:  10 AM 

Place:    Roy H. Mann  

1420 East 68th Street 

(School Auditorium) 

 

Students will be taken on a tour of the school while parents will meet with myself and members of the Roy H. Mann 

family to discuss our academic programs, Schoolwide Enrichment Model (SEM) and extra-curricular/after school 

activities.  Most importantly, we will be there to answer any questions.  

 

Please click on the link below to fill out a Google form letting us know if you will be able to attend the event.   

https://forms.gle/WiPF7YHv8joH6H4Z8 

 

Any family that is unable to attend on the 28th is more than welcome to visit our website to see our virtual tour at 

www.royhmann.com., or can also schedule a visit to our school with our parent coordinator Ms. Bess by emailing 

her at JBess@schools.nyc.gov.  Please visit our website for further information about what our school has to offer 

including: 

 
 School Mission/Instructional Focus 

 PTA Information 

 Academics 

 District Grading Policy 

 Manny Bucks PBIS Program 

 Suggested Summer Reading List 

 The Manny D Mustang Webcam Series 

 
We are so excited for your family to become part of our family at Roy H. Mann.  We look forward to seeing you on 

July 28 at 10AM.    

 

Sincerely, 

 

Anthony Cusumano 

Principal 
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